
ix

The Regional Economic Outlook: Middle East and Central Asia (REO) is prepared annually by the IMF’s 
Middle East and Central Asia Department (MCD). The analysis and projections contained in the MCD 
REO are integral elements of  the department’s surveillance of  economic developments and policies 
in 31 member countries. It draws primarily on information gathered by MCD staff  through their 
consultations with member countries.

The analysis in this report was coordinated under the general supervision of  Masood Ahmed (Director 
of  MCD). The project was directed by Alfred Kammer (Deputy Director of  MCD), Natalia Tamirisa 
(Chief  of  MCD’s Regional Studies Division), and Harald Finger (Deputy Chief  of  MCD’s Regional 
Studies Division). The primary contributors to this report are Alberto Behar, Sami Ben Naceur, Amr 
Hosny, and Pritha Mitra.

Other contributors include Gohar Abajyan, Abdullah Al-Hassan, Anja Baum, Robert Blotevogel, 
Mauricio Calani, Martin Cerisola, Mark Fischer, Davide Furceri, Gregory Hadjian, Mark Horton, Inutu 
Lukonga, Amine Mati, Gohar Minasyan, Tokhir Mirzoev, Francisco Parodi, Gaelle Pierre, Haonan Qu, 
Hossein Samiei, Carlo Sdralevich, Martin Sommer, Bruno Versailles, SeokHyun Yoon, Younes Zouhar, 
and Roman Zytek.

Gohar Abajyan, Gregory Hadjian, and Brian Hiland provided research assistance and managed the 
database and computer systems, with support from Mandana Dehghanian, Soledad Feal-Zubimendi, 
Mark Fischer, Juan Carlos Flores, and Jonah Rosenthal. Sanaa Farid and Cecilia Prado de Guzman 
were responsible for word processing and document management. Yasser Abdih, Giorgia Albertin, 
Faisal Alotaibi, Saad Alshahrani, Aidyn Bibolov, Carolin Geginat, Claire Gicquel, Mbaye Gueye, Fuad 
Hasanov, Amgad Hegazy, Sarah Knight, Amina Lahreche, Edouard Martin, Gohar Minasyan, Tokhir 
Mirzoev, Gaelle Pierre, Haiyan Shi, Anna Unigovskaya, and Bruno Versailles reviewed the translations. 
Kia Penso edited the manuscript and helped manage the production of  the publication in close 
collaboration with Joanne Johnson of  the Communications Department, assisted by Katy Whipple 
and Martha Bonilla.

Acknowledgments


